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1st December 2015
Dear Parents and Carers

Exciting times ahead!

We are delighted in writing to you about the new mobile classroom.  We have now secured permanent planning permission to go ahead with the building works at Yarmouth. This is going to improve the school site immeasurably and provide us with more space, better facilitates and opportunities for the children.  We appreciate all the fundraising that the community has done, and continues to do, in order to make this build and improvements to the school possible. Thank you everyone!

To ensure we do not lose funding, we are on a tight timescale. We are aiming to get the preparation work completed before we break up for the Christmas holidays so the builders can come in over Christmas and start work in the classrooms. Work on the new build will begin on the 18th of January. We are assured that this will take approximately eight weeks.

Therefore we have had to rearrange the classrooms for the duration of the build. 
During the time of the building works we will operate the           Once the building work is completed the classes        following class organisation:



            will be arranged as follows:
	Preschool
	Current year 1/2  class

	Reception
	In their current class

	Year 1/2 
	Current year 3/4 class

	Year 3/4 
	In the hall

	Year 5/6 
	In their current class


	Preschool
	Current year 1/2  class

	Reception
	In their current class

	Year 1/2 
	Current year 3/4 class

	Year 3/4 
	Current 5/6 class

	Year 5/6 
	In the new mobile


As part of this reorganisation we are able to create an Early Years Unit, where Little Stars and Reception class will be able to work closely together, improving transition and offering the children additional educational experiences. We are also delighted to offer the older children the opportunity for more independence in a brand new learning space. 

We are in the process of contacting the Scout hut and CHOYD to ask about using the space for PE during the time of the build. The SLT are supporting Mrs Jones to ensure that appropriate work is set for them during their time in the hall. We will be creating a classroom environment for the children ensuring that they still get the best learning experience during this time.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate in contacting me. We are very much looking forward to making the rapid improvements to the school and doing the very best for the children in our care and continuing to work with you all in further developing the school.
With warmest regards,

Elizabeth Grainger

Headteacher 
Shalfleet CE Primary, Station Road, Ningwood, Newport, Isle of Wight. PO30 4NN  Tel : (01983) 760269 Email : admin@shalfleetceprimary.co.uk
Yarmouth CE Primary, Mill Road, Yarmouth, Isle of Wight. PO41 0RA Tel : (01983) 760345 Email : admin@yarmouthceprimary.co.uk
Website:  www.fosay.co.uk

